
LCQ12: Parking spaces

     Following is a question by the Hon Chan Hak-kan and a written reply by
the Secretary for Transport and Housing, Mr Frank Chan Fan, in the
Legislative Council today (June 6):

Question:

     Regarding the supply of and demand for parking spaces, will the
Government inform this Council:

(1) of the respective numbers of private cars, motorcycles and the various
classes of commercial vehicles that were (i) registered and (ii) first
registered, in each of the past five years;

(2) of the respective numbers of (i) private cars, motorcycles and the
various classes of commercial vehicles, and (ii) the various types of parking
spaces, as projected by the authorities, in each of the coming three years
(with a breakdown by Hong Kong Island, Kowloon and the New Territories);

(3) of the number of car parks provided on short-term tenancy sites and the
number of parking spaces provided therein, in each of the past five years
(with a breakdown by Hong Kong Island, Kowloon and the New Territories);

(4) of the number of multi-storey car parks under the Transport Department
(TD) and the number of parking spaces provided therein, in each of the past
five years (with a breakdown by Hong Kong Island, Kowloon and the New
Territories);

(5) of the respective average (i) daily, (ii) peak hour and (iii) non-peak
hour utilization rates of the parking spaces in the multi-storey car parks
under TD, in each of the past five years;

(6) of the respective numbers of parking spaces used to be provided in the
Middle Road Multi-storey Car Park and Murray Road Multi-storey Car Park,
which have ceased operation, as well as those currently provided in the
Rumsey Street Car Park, which is proposed to be converted for commercial
development, and whether the authorities have plans to increase the number of
parking spaces in the same districts to make up for the shortfalls; if so, of
the details; if not, the reasons for that; and

(7) whether it will consider providing additional parking spaces for
commercial vehicles in redeveloped and newly built multi-storey car parks; if
so, of the details; if not, the reasons for that?

Reply:

President,

     The Government has always been concerned about the supply of, and demand
for, parking spaces for different types of vehicles, and understands that
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different types of vehicles have different parking needs. The Government is
actively pursuing the following measures to increase the supply of parking
spaces:

(i) designating night-time parking spaces at suitable on-street locations; 

(ii) requiring developers to provide in new development projects parking
spaces with reference to the higher end of the range under the Hong Kong
Planning Standards and Guidelines;

(iii) providing public car parks in suitable new Government, Institution and
Community facilities; 

(iv) allowing school buses to park in the school premises after school;

(v) providing more coach parking spaces and pick-up/drop-off facilities;

(vi) taking forward a consultancy study on parking spaces for commercial
vehicles; and 

(vii) examining the feasibility of providing government multi-storey car
parks in various locations and the suitability to adopt an automated parking
system.

     As regards multi-storey car parks, in view of limited land resources in
Hong Kong, generally speaking, sites suitable for stand-alone multi-storey
car park uses also have potential for other development purposes. It would
make the most optimal use of land and bring more benefits to the community as
a whole if public parking spaces could be planned with and integrated into
development projects.  

     My reply to the various parts of the Hon Chan Hak-kan's question is as
follows:

(1) The number of private cars, motorcycles and various classes of commercial
vehicles registered and first registered in the past five years is set out in
Annex 1.

(2) The size of the vehicle fleet is influenced by a basket of factors,
including economic conditions, transport and taxation policies, ancillary
public transport facilities, travel habits of the public, population
structure, etc. As it is difficult to accurately predict how these factors,
and the interplay of these factors, affect the propensity to purchase new
vehicles, the Government has not compiled any forecast on the future fleet
size of different types of vehicles.

     On the supply of parking spaces, under the current policy, the
Government mainly requires the provision of parking spaces in private
development projects to meet their own parking demands. Where practicable,
the Government will require developers, through Land Sale Programme, to
provide additional public parking spaces so as to meet the parking needs for
surrounding areas. Since the provision of new parking spaces through the
above means is contingent on the progress of individual development projects,



the Transport Department (TD) has not compiled any forecast on parking space
provision.

(3) Generally speaking, there is no provision in the tenancy mandating short-
term tenancy (STT) car parks to provide a prescribed number of parking
spaces. This allows the operators to make arrangements flexibly having regard
to actual circumstances to cater for the parking demands of different types
of vehicles. The TD had commissioned a consultant to conduct surveys on the
number of parking spaces in STT fee-paying public car parks in the past four
years. Relevant details are set out in Annex 2.

(4) The number of multi-storey car parks managed by the TD and the number of
parking spaces therein in each of the past five years are set out in Annex 3.

(5) The peak hours and non-peak hours vary among individual car parks managed
by the TD. The respective average daily, daytime and night-time utilisation
rates of the multi-storey car parks managed by the TD in each of the past
five years are set out in Annex 4.

(6) Middle Road Multi-storey Car Park and Murray Road Multi-storey Car Park,
both decommissioned, provided 900 and 443 parking spaces respectively prior
to their cessation of operation. As regards Rumsey Street Multi-storey Car
Park, 983 parking spaces are provided.

     When the Government considers resuming car park facilities for other
development purposes, it will examine the potential impact of the
cancellation of the parking spaces involved. Under the current policies, if
so required under the land lease conditions, the developer responsible for a
redevelopment project should not only provide parking spaces designated for
own use of the development project, but should also provide additional
parking spaces for public use. This approach integrates public parking spaces
with the development project. In this connection, the developer responsible
for the Middle Road Multi-storey Car Park redevelopment project is required
to additionally provide 345 and 39 parking spaces for private cars and
motorcycles respectively for public use, on top of the 71 parking spaces for
private cars needed for the development project itself. As regards the Murray
Road Multi-storey Car Park redevelopment project, the developer will
additionally provide no fewer than 102 and 69 public parking spaces for
private cars and motorcycles respectively, on top of the 163 and nine parking
spaces for private cars and motorcycles respectively needed for the
development project itself based on the latest building plans submitted by
the developer (Note). For the Rumsey Street Multi-storey Car Park, its
redevelopment plan is pending further assessment and so no implementation
schedule is available at this stage.

(7) The TD commenced a consultancy study on parking for commercial vehicles
in December 2017 for completion in 2019. The study includes an assessment of
the parking demand of commercial vehicles by district, and formulation of
short to long term measures to address the demand. The TD will consider, in
the context of the study, the proposal for providing additional parking
spaces for commercial vehicles in redeveloped and newly built multi-storey
car parks.



Note: As the building plans concerned are still subject to vetting, the exact
numbers of parking spaces are yet to be confirmed.

LCQ21: Short-term accommodation

     Following is a question by the Hon Charles Mok and a written reply by
the Secretary for Home Affairs, Mr Lau Kong-wah, in the Legislative Council
today (June 6):
 
Question:
 
     In recent years, home-stay lodgings and short-term rental sleeping
accommodation provided through the use of idle resources (collectively known
as "short-term accommodation") have been in the ascendant around the world.
Such type of accommodation offers a travel experience different from that
offered by hotels and helps drive the local economy. Some members of the
tourism sector have pointed out that many cities around the globe (e.g.
Paris, London, Tokyo and Singapore) have formulated policies and regimes to
regulate short-term accommodation. However, Hong Kong plans to amend the
Hotel and Guesthouse Accommodation Ordinance (HAGAO) (Cap. 349) to step up
efforts to combat unlicensed guesthouses and throttle the room for survival
of short-term accommodation. Such members have also pointed out that the
demand for short-term accommodation from in-bound visitors has continued to
increase in recent years, and they therefore have proposed that the
Government should introduce a licensing regime to legalise the operation of
short-term accommodation. They have proposed that the following should be
prescribed under the licensing regime: (i) the upper limits on the number of
letting days and the number of licences, (ii) the types of premises which may
be used for short-term accommodation, and (iii) the respective conditions
applicable to short-term accommodation for guests staying, and that for
guests not staying, with hosts (such as the requirement that there must be a
trained property manager to oversee the premises). In this connection, will
the Government inform this Council:
 
(1)  whether the authorities explored, when conducting studies for amending
HAGAO, the introduction of a licensing regime for short-term accommodation
and made reference to the relevant experience and policies in other places;
if so, of the details; if not, the reasons for that;
 
(2)  whether it will consider formulating a licensing regime to regulate
short-term accommodation in accordance with the aforesaid proposals, and
implement the regime by expanding the proposed scope of the amendments to
HAGAO, so as to facilitate the development of sharing economy; if so, of the
details; if not, the reasons for that; and
 
(3)  whether the Policy Innovation and Co-ordination Office will commission a
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consultancy study on the impacts and potentials of sharing economy and short-
term accommodation on the economy, consult the relevant stakeholders and put
forth a comprehensive proposal on a licensing regime for short-term
accommodation; if so, of the details; if not, the reasons for that?
 
Reply:
 
President,
 
     Operation of hotels and guesthouses in Hong Kong is regulated by the
Hotel and Guesthouse Accommodation Ordinance (Cap. 349) (HAGAO). The purpose
of the HAGAO is to ensure that premises intended to be used as
hotels/guesthouses comply with the statutory standards in respect of building
and fire safety in order to safeguard lodgers and members of the public.
According to the HAGAO, "hotel" and "guesthouse" mean any premises whose
occupier, proprietor or tenant holds out that, to the extent of his available
accommodation, he will provide sleeping accommodation at a fee for any person
presenting himself at the premises. Any premises providing short-term
sleeping accommodation at a fee, including home-stay lodgings or short-term
rental sleeping accommodation provided through the use of idle resources as
mentioned in the question, if the mode of operation falls within the
definition of "hotel" and "guesthouse" under the HAGAO, a hotel or a
guesthouse licence must be obtained before lawful operation. However,
premises in which all accommodation is provided for a period of 28 continuous
days or more for each letting are excluded from the application of the HAGAO,
as stipulated in the Hotel and Guesthouse Accommodation (Exclusion) Order
(Cap. 349C).  The Office of the Licensing Authority (OLA) under the Home
Affairs Department (HAD) is responsible for administering the HAGAO,
including issuing licences and performing enforcement duties.
      
     My reply to the Hon Charles Mok's question is as follows:
 
(1)  The main purposes of the Government's plan to amend the HAGAO are to
improve the licensing regime, minimise nuisance caused by licensed hotels and
guesthouses to nearby residents, facilitate enforcement actions against
unlicensed hotels and guesthouses, and increase deterrent effect against
operation of unlicensed hotels and guesthouses. This was in response to
public concerns over the safety problems posed by operation of guesthouses
inside multi-storey buildings, in particular having regard to a serious fire
outbreak at a multi-storey building in 2013, causing death and injury of
tourists accommodating in guesthouses operating at the building concerned.
 
     Currently, the HAGAO does not preclude licence applications for home-
stay lodgings or other forms of short-term rental sleeping accommodation. Any
premises may apply for a licence for lawful operation provided that they
comply with the fire and building safety requirements. As the current HAGAO
has already included regulation for short-term rental sleeping accommodation
as mentioned in the question, we consider it unnecessary to introduce another
licensing regime to regulate the relevant premises.
      
     The proposed amendments to the HAGAO have already been discussed for



years.  Further to the consultation exercise conducted in 2014, the Panel on
Home Affairs, the trade, relevant stakeholders and the public generally
support relevant legislative proposals. We hope to implement the proposed
amendments to the HAGAO as soon as possible to address public concerns.
 
(2)  As mentioned above, the current HAGAO does not preclude licence
applications for home-stay lodgings or other forms of short-term rental
sleeping accommodation. In fact, the OLA has all along been issuing
guesthouse (holiday flat) licences to village-type houses in the New
Territories operating in the mode of home-stay lodging with reference to "A
Guide to Licence Application for Holiday Flat" (the Guide).  Having
considered the general scale and design of holiday flats, the fire and
building safety requirements set out in the Guide are generally more relaxed
than those for guesthouses (general). The OLA will continue to adopt a
flexible and pragmatic approach as usual in processing relevant licence
applications.
      
     We have noted that regulation of hotels and guesthouses, home-stay
lodging or other forms of short-term rental sleeping accommodation varies in
different jurisdictions depending on the overall environment and living
conditions, without any uniform standard. Therefore, if other proposals are
to be further considered, we have to take full account of the views from
different stakeholders and the actual circumstances, such as the
proliferation of densely populated multi-storey buildings in Hong Kong, to
ensure that the regulation of hotel and guesthouse accommodation suits the
needs of Hong Kong.
 
(3)  According to information provided by the Policy Innovation and Co-
ordination Office (PICO), since its establishment on April 1 this year, the
PICO has been meeting relevant government departments and stakeholders to
gather their views on issues relating to sharing economy.  Insofar as home-
stay lodgings or other forms of short-term rental sleeping accommodation are
concerned, PICO is conducting research on the regulatory regimes adopted by
various cities with a view to examining their implications under different
social environments and providing evidenced-based input for consideration by
the policy bureaux concerned.

LCQ8: Broadcasting arrangements of
international sports events

     Following is a question by the Hon Chan Han-pan and a written reply by
the Secretary for Commerce and Economic Development, Mr Edward Yau, in the
Legislative Council today (June 6):

Question:

http://www.government-world.com/lcq8-broadcasting-arrangements-of-international-sports-events/
http://www.government-world.com/lcq8-broadcasting-arrangements-of-international-sports-events/


     In recent years, organisers of international sports events, such as the
Olympic Games and the World Cup, have sold the broadcasting rights of those
matches to media organisations around the world through a competitive bidding
process. The broadcasting rights of those matches have often been awarded to
pay television broadcasters, rendering members of the public who are not pay
television subscribers being unable to watch those matches. In this
connection, will the Government inform this Council:

(1) given that matches of the 2018 World Cup finals will be held starting
next week, and it has been reported that the media organisation which has
secured the exclusive broadcasting right for those matches will air only 19
out of 64 matches on its own free-to-air television station, whether the
Government will discuss with the media organisation the broadcasting of all
those matches on free-to-air television stations or free websites;

(2) whether it will consider paying a fee to media organisations which have
been awarded the broadcasting rights of various large-scale international and
regional sports competitions in order that arrangements can be made to
broadcast those relevant matches in community halls or other venues to enable
members of the public (especially the grass roots) to watch them for free; if
so, of the details; if not, the reasons for that; and

(3) whether it will discuss with organisers of large-scale international and
regional sports competitions to urge them to ensure, when awarding the
broadcasting rights for Hong Kong, that all Hong Kong people can watch those
relevant matches for free; if so, of the details; if not, the reasons for
that?

Reply:

President,

     Having consolidated information provided by the Home Affairs Bureau and
the Office of the Communications Authority, my consolidated reply to the
three parts of the question is as follows:

     Major sports events are held around the world each year. The
broadcasting arrangements of such events are made by the organisers having
regard to the nature of the events and their operational needs. In respect of
the World Cup and the Olympic Games, the organisers award the broadcasting
rights to eligible media corporations or their related companies under market
mechanism in accordance with their policies and regulations. It is understood
that the relevant organisers have required the organisations awarded with the
broadcasting rights to allow local free television broadcasters to relay
certain hours of the events or the key events therein. As such, a mechanism
is already in place to ensure that the public may view some of the matches of
the World Cup and the Olympic Games free of charge. In general, governments
around the world will not intervene in the process and Hong Kong is no
exception.

     As for the broadcasting arrangements of the 2018 World Cup Russia in
Hong Kong, we note that PCCW Content Limited, a company related to HK



Television Entertainment Company Limited (HKTVE) (which is a domestic free
television programme service licensee), has acquired the exclusive
broadcasting rights in Hong Kong. The company has reached a commercial
agreement with HKTVE on the broadcasting arrangements of the World Cup
matches. Under the agreement, HKTVE's free television channel (i.e. ViuTV)
will broadcast 19 matches of the World Cup (including the opening match, two
semi-final matches and the final).

LCQ9: Bus lane permit

     Following is a question by the Hon James To and a written reply by the
Secretary for Transport and Housing, Mr Frank Chan Fan, in the Legislative
Council today (June 6):

Question:

     Road Traffic (Traffic Control) Regulations (Cap. 374 sub. leg. G)
provides that unless for special reasons such as avoiding a traffic accident
or conforming with a direction given by a police officer, the driver of a
motor vehicle who is not a permitted user shall ensure that his vehicle does
not enter a bus lane.  It has been reported that early last month, the saloon
car of the Financial Secretary was found travelling along a section of bus
lane in Wan Chai in order to jump the queue and cut into a lane heading to
the Cross Harbour Tunnel.  In responding to media enquiries subsequently, his
Press Secretary indicated that the car concerned might use bus lanes when
"necessary" because the Commissioner for Transport had issued a bus lane
permit (BLP) in respect of that car.  In this connection, will the Government
inform this Council:

(1) of the number of government officials who have been issued with a BLP,
and set out by government department (i) a breakdown of such number and (ii)
the registration marks of the vehicles concerned;

(2) apart from the government officials mentioned in (1), whether the
authorities have issued BLPs to the personnel of (i) consulates and (ii)
other types of organisations; if so, of the reasons for issuing the BLPs, and
the number of BLPs issued to the personnel of each type of organisations;

(3) of the traffic regulations with which BLP holders are exempted to comply;

(4) whether, when issuing BLPs in the past five years, the Transport
Department (TD) imposed any conditions specifying the circumstances under
which the use of BLP was regarded "necessary"; if so, of the details, and
whether TD has issued (i) guidelines to BLP holders and (ii) law enforcement
guidelines to the relevant law enforcement agencies, in relation to such
conditions; if so, of the details; if not, whether the authorities will
formulate such guidelines; and
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(5) whether TD has required BLP holders to attend courses before using BLPs
to ensure that they are familiar with the conditions therein; if so, of the
unit offering such courses; if not, the reasons for that?

Reply:

President,

     The Transport Department (TD) designates bus lanes on roads in
accordance with the Road Traffic (Traffic Control) Regulations (Cap. 374G). 
Any person who wishes to drive a motor vehicle, or wishes a motor vehicle to
be driven, in a bus lane may apply to the TD for a bus lane permit (BLP). 
The TD may issue a BLP pursuant to the Road Traffic (Registration and
Licensing of Vehicles) Regulations (Cap. 374E).

     In processing applications for a BLP, the TD will assess each case on
individual merits.  When assessing the applications, the TD will review the
actual needs of the applicant, the justifications and the proofs provided. 
Consideration will also be given to factors such as the prevailing traffic
conditions, road safety, the availability of alternative arrangements, and
impact on other road users and public transport services.

     My reply to the various parts of the Hon James To's question is as
follows.

(1) At present, the TD has issued 520 BLPs to 31 bureaux, government
departments and related government bodies.  The details are set out in Annex
1.  Given the sizable number of departmental vehicles involved, and that some
of them are used for security/enforcement/patrol duties, the disclosure of
the registration marks of those vehicles may hinder the carrying out of those
duties, the TD has therefore not set out further details.  Furthermore, in
accordance with regulation 60 of the Road Traffic (Traffic Control)
Regulations, if the bus lane hinders the use of vehicles for fire services,
ambulance, police or customs and excise service purposes, the restrictions of
the traffic signs and road markings of such bus lane do not apply to these
vehicles.

(2) At present, the TD has issued 2 165 BLPs to other organisations and
bodies, including public transport operators, government service contractors,
non-governmental organisations, and operators of transport service for
students.  BLPs have not been issued to vehicles of consulates.  The numbers
of BLPs issued to various organisations and bodies are set out in Annex 2.

(3) to (5) The TD will normally incorporate appropriate additional conditions
into the BLP, such as limiting the use of the permit to the discharge of
official duties and provision of public services, the dates and hours during
which the permit will be valid, and certain specified restrictions applicable
only to specific road sections.  When using the BLPs, vehicles are obliged to
comply with the conditions set out in their BLPs when passing through bus
lanes, and must not cause inappropriate obstruction to the operation of
buses.



     Since there are clear traffic signs and road markings for the area and
the entrance of a bus lane, holders of a driving licence should be able to
identify a bus lane and comprehend the relevant restrictions.  Furthermore, a
BLP already sets out the scope of its application and its conditions of use
in writing.  Hence, the TD has neither issued separate guidelines to BLP
holders, nor required drivers of vehicles issued with BLPs to enrol on
additional courses.

     Any police officer on duty who has found a vehicle travelling along a
bus lane without displaying a valid BLP will issue a fixed penalty ticket to
the driver on the spot pursuant to the Road Traffic (Traffic Control)
Regulations and charge him for failure to conform with the road marking.  In
case the driver claims to the Police that he has been issued a valid BLP from
the TD but has nevertheless failed to display it to the Police at the scene,
the Police will suggest the driver to dispute the fixed penalty ticket
already issued to him.  If police investigation confirms that the driver does
hold a valid BLP, the Police will cancel the fixed penalty ticket concerned. 
However, the Police will charge the driver for contravention of the
conditions of the bus lane permit pursuant to the Road Traffic (Registration
and Licensing of Vehicles) Regulations, as the vehicle involved has failed to
display a valid BLP at the designated position on its windscreen.

LCQ7: Redevelopment projects on
private residential buildings carried
out by land owners and developers

     Following is a question by the Hon Chu Hoi-dick and a written reply by
the Secretary for Development, Mr Michael Wong, in the Legislative Council
today (June 6):

Question:

     Regarding the redevelopment projects on private residential buildings
carried out by land owners and developers (redevelopment projects), will the
Government inform this Council:
 
(1) of the following details of each of the redevelopment projects for which
the relevant building plans were approved for the first time within the past
five years (set out in a table):
(i) name,
(ii) address and lot number,
(iii) site area and details of site amalgamation,
(iv) the completion date for the demolition works of the old building(s),
(v) the date on which the building plan was approved for the first time,
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(vi) whether an application was made for an order for compulsory sale of land
under the Land (Compulsory Sale for Redevelopment) Ordinance (Cap. 545) (if
so, of the application number),
(vii) original land use and total gross floor area of site,
(viii) land use and total gross floor area of site upon redevelopment,
(ix) total gross floor area and number of residential units upon
redevelopment,
(x) total gross floor area and number of commercial premises upon
redevelopment (if any),
(xi) amount of land premium payable, and
(xii) whether an occupation permit has been obtained from the Buildings
Department; and
 
(2) whether it will enact a dedicated legislation to govern those
redevelopment projects and stipulate that the relevant information of those
redevelopment projects must be made public to facilitate the public to
assess, from the perspective of overall planning, the impacts of those
redevelopment projects on the various aspects of the communities concerned?
 
Reply:
 
President,
 
(1) For development projects (including redevelopment projects) carried out
by land owners/developers, approval of building plans must be sought from the
Building Authority in accordance with the Buildings Ordinance (Cap. 123)
(BO). Besides, land owners/developers have to obtain approval of demolition
plan and demolition consent from the Building Authority before the
commencement of demolition works in accordance with the requirements of the
BO, if the development project involves the demolition of existing
buildings. Summary information on new building plans approved in the month
(except amendment plans) including the address of the development project,
types of new buildings, total gross floor areas for domestic or/and non-
domestic uses as shown in the approved plans, numbers of domestic units (if
applicable), occupation permits already obtained from the Buildings
Department (BD) and sites with demolition consents issued of all private
development projects are set out in the Monthly Digest of BD and uploaded to
the BD website (www.bd.gov.hk/english/documents/index_statistics.html) for
public inspection. Members of the public may also request to inspect and copy
the approved plans of individual completed private development projects.

     As the release of information aims at providing information contained in
approved building plans, it does not contain records as to whether the
projects involved are redevelopment projects or any relevant information on
the original buildings of the redevelopment projects.

     For details of compulsory sale orders issued in the past five years,
please refer to our written reply to the supplementary question (question
serial number: S0105) raised by the Finance Committee in examining the
Estimates of Expenditure 2018-19
(www.legco.gov.hk/yr17-18/english/fc/fc/sup_w/s-devb-pl-e.pdf).
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     The amounts of land premium payable for lease modifications involved in
development projects are set out in relevant land documents, and members of
the public may obtain relevant land documents by searches at the Land
Registry.
 
(2) There are relevant legislations at present to regulate development
projects (including redevelopment projects) and we consider it unnecessary to
enact a dedicated legislation to govern redevelopment projects. Specifically,
development projects are governed by the BO to ensure that the planning,
design and construction of new buildings comply with the building design and
construction standards under the BO on various aspects such as structure and
fire safety and sanitation. In addition, development projects have to comply
with the requirements stipulated in the Outline Zoning Plans (OZPs) prepared
under the Town Planning Ordinance (Cap. 131) (TPO). For development projects
requiring planning permission from the Town Planning Board (TPB) or amendment
to OZP, the proponent must file an application to TPB under the TPO. The
application will be published according to the provisions of the TPO for
public comment. Also, land owners/developers are also bound by the respective
land lease conditions.

     The Government has all along been releasing information on development
projects for public inspection. As mentioned above, members of the public can
access information on the approved building plans of individual completed
development projects through the Monthly Digest available on the BD website
or by making a request to BD. According to existing mechanism, if a
development project is the subject of an application for planning permission,
the Planning Department (PlanD) will prepare a gist of the application which
will be deposited at PlanD's planning enquiry counters and uploaded to the
TPB website for public inspection. Planning documents submitted by applicants
are also kept at PlanD's planning enquiry counters. Under the TPO, members of
the public may submit their views on amendments to OZPs and planning
applications. Information on OZPs and planning applications are available on
the TPB website (www.tpb.gov.hk) and the Statutory Planning Portal 2
(www2.ozp.tpb.gov.hk/gos). Moreover, regarding development projects involving
applications for lease modification or land exchange, the Lands Department
will upload the information on each completed application to its website
(www.landsd.gov.hk/en/exc_mod) for public inspection.
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